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Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association

Meeting held at the Curtis Mott Hall at SUNY Cobleskill College  

March 23rd, 2006 

-Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen-

*Attendance is needed from each club 

for their input on club activities*

The meeting was called to order at 7:20 with 16 people in attendance. A motion was made to accept the minutes by Gerald Hamm and second by Dave Wood.  The treasurer’s report was read and Bob Britton made a motion to accept which Otis Lawyer second. Both were voted on and passed. Gerald Hamm is still working on the historical book which will have a brief description about all the local sporting clubs (past & present).  He's trying to put this together from years past information for Schoharie County, and the 100th anniversary of the SCCA.  He is gathering the lists of past officers from the different clubs. We are planning on printing over 1000 copies to hand out at the fair and to give to members of the different clubs.  Bill Nelson has volunteered to deliver a copy to all the Public schools and Public libraries within the county.  At this time Gerald is selling advertisement space to local businesses to help pay for most of the cost of the printing and copying.

We will be raffling off another canoe at the Cobleskill Sunshine Fair.  This year the canoe will be an Old Town, 16 foot in length, maroon colored.   Senator Seward is also donating a $200 gift certificate as one of the prizes.  

A motion was made by Mike Zeh to purchase 500 buttons for 100th SCCA anniversary @ .91 each.  Ray Zeh has come up with a design and will have them for the next meeting.  Gerald Hamm made a motion to have buttons created for members and people who attend the meetings. 

DMU units 4f, 4g, 4h are in the process of possibly getting a bear season.  There will be a public meeting May 17th at the Cobleskill Co-op Extension building as part of the 45-day public comment period to the NYS DEC.  

SCCA has appointed Willy Karlu to represent the Association at all future meeting concerning the Gilboa Dam.

SCCA Association Dues:  Association $30 Dues are now due for 2006.  Several associate membership dues are also past due.  Individual Memberships are $10.00.  Please send to SCCA, P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035.  I have currently updating my records and will try to send out post cards to members who are in the rear.

Norm McBide - Guest Speaker – NYS DEC Fish Biologist - Stanford 



Norm gave us an update on the Turkey gobblers trapped & tagged.  16-Albany Co., 15 Delaware Co., 11- Schenectady Co., 3-Schoharie Co., 34-Otsego Co.  Total so far is 79. There is a reward for tags turned in to NYS DEC. Trout Season opens April 1st.  The trout stocking did take place on Monday April 10.  The Westkill stream was stocked with 420 Browns. Mallet Pond received 190 browns and 230 Rainbow.  The Holding Pound located in the town of Cobleskill received 300 Rainbows & 170 browns yearlings along with 130 two year old browns.  This is the first year that Schoharie County has received two year old trout.  The 1750 trout which would have been stocked in the Schoharie Reservoir have been distributed through the state because of the problems with the Gilboa Dam.  There will probably be a fish kill on the Esophas Creek because of the lack of the water flow down the Shokan Tunnel.  The Schoharie Reservoir has been lowered 80% (60 Ft below dam).  They are going to try keeping it there until November when the temporary modifications to the dam should be complete.  The designs are being worked on for the rebuild which will start in 2008.  SCCA is looking for a cold water release when the new dam is built.  Norm suggested a warm water release because he said that NYC DEP would never allow enough SCFM flow of water which would change the water temperature, changing the Schoharie Creek to a cold water steam where trout would reproduce.  At his suggestion SCCA voted on a warm water release so a greater flow would help the walleye fish which are doing extremely well in the Schoharie Creek at the present time.  Norm did discuss the fish diary program on the Schoharie Creek.  DEC is looking at placing a size limit of 12” along with a creel limit.  Currently south of the bridge in Esperance there is no restrictions.  SCCA has asked DEC to hold off on this restriction until more data is obtained.  Schnevus Creek will be surveyed in 2007.  No recent survey done on Mallet pond.

Fish & Wildlife Management Board: Mike Zeh attended the Spring meeting which was held in Albany on March 30, 31 & April 1st   at the Clarion Hotel.  The next region 4 FWMB meeting will be April 26th.  CFAB will be hoisting a pig roast on the 6th of August.  Will get the location in the next newsletter.   

Mike Zeh has picked up 500 signs (Hunting with Written Permission Only), paid for by Habitat Stamp sales.  These will be made available at the April 26th FWMB meeting.  These signs are to be used to foster cooperation between landowners and sportsmen/sportswomen.  These access “poster” signs do constitute a legal posted sign.  Here is some of the guest which gave presentations at the meeting. I will add more information on this meeting in next month’s newsletter.

Commissioner Denise Sheehan, NYS DEC


The Budget is being passed as we speak.  The Governor included $180 million for the EFP Fund; the legislature may propose an additional $20 million to the EPF.  There are some great things included in the EPF including: openspace, stewardship funding, invasive species control, new initiatives for oceans and the great lakes. The new budget would include $5 million for hatchery modernization.  The legislature has tabled portions that would include additional staff for wetlands and stewardship. 
Additional funding for CWD monitoring. 


The Department’s Legislative Agenda: statutory protection for personal privacy (DECALS data base), lower the age for deer hunting with gun and bow, habitat access reserve incentive bill to promote access to private lands and habitat improvement on private lands.


Habitat/Access reserve incentive: would help create more access and habitat for fish and wildlife, landowners must have lands recognized as important fish and wildlife habitat and must enroll a minimum of 25 acres for a minimum of 10 years.  Landowners would need to manage lands consistent with a management plan development with the DEC and could receive up to 50 dollars per acre depending on the amount of public access allowed.   The program would be funded from the Habitat Account of the Conservation Fund.  To create an annual fund to pay for the program a mandatory non-resident habitat/access stamp fee of up to $10 is proposed.  Additional funds could come from the “Open Fields” Legislation at the Federal level.


Open Space, 946,000 acres protected through, public fishing rights, acquisition of lands, easements.  The Open Space Plan draft comment period has just ended and will be finalized this year. 


Waterway access is an important issue: Freemans Bridge Boat Launch & other sites.


Air and Water Quality programs are important areas, acid rain, Clean Air Interstate Rule from EPA, Ozone reduction, greenhouse gas vehicle standards, reduction of greenhouse gases in the NE, reduction of nitrogen discharges to Long Island Sound by NYC STPs.


Invasive Species Task Force report issued last year.  Report includes many recommendations; the legislature provided a million dollars for control of invasive species.  Grant program is underway and the Department is accepting proposals.  The DEC wants to include more research and education in the funding proposal. 


The Commissioner provided information on the 2005 deer take; the take was down 14% from 2004.  This was an anticipated decrease because of the reduction in DMU permits; doe harvest was down from 2004; however the buck take was the same as for 2004 in most areas.  The population seems to be stabilizing and the mild winter should add to that.  No new cases of CWD has been found from the original cases. Sampling will continue through next fall.  All groups involved have been working well together; DEC, USDA, Ag and Markets and hunters.  The bear take was a record in Allegheny and Catskill due to expanding bear population. The Adirondack take was down. 


Regulatory changes, antler restrictions in some areas was a success, proposing to expand in some other areas.  DMU permit issuance is being looked at the make issuance more equitable for landowners and hunters and meeting the needs of managers. 


Youth hunting is an important initiative and the DEC supports expansion of the program. The 2005 license year was the safest year for hunting accidents to date.   


The state began a turkey study this year along with the states of PA, Ohio, Penn State and National Wild Turkey Federation.


A strong year class of Walleye was noted for New York State and especially Lake Erie. Smallmouth bass catch rate remains strong. The tributaries to Lake Erie and Ontario are producing an excellent fishery. Lake Ontario supports a record catch of trout and salmon.  The Department is proposing regulations to allow for catch and release for black bass during the currently closed season.  Also a catch and release season for trout and salmon in lake tributaries in Western New York. Other changes to angling regulations are being proposed. 


Hatchery repair and upgrading is being proposed at South Otselic Hatchery, Rome Hatchery and Fish Disease Lab, Randolph Hatchery and Salmon River Hatchery.


State Wildlife Grants Program is an important activity to protect species in greatest need. We will be working with the Federal Government, partners and others. 

The NYSDEC will be hosting the annual meeting of the American Fishery Society in Lake Placid. 

Message from Dick Henry our DEC Big Game Manager  SPRING 2006 TURKEY HUNTING SEASONS ----Hunters Urged to Practice Safety First

New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) Commissioner Denise M. Sheehan today announced the dates for New York's spring turkey hunting seasons, including the third annual youth turkey hunting weekend. Commissioner Sheehan urged all hunters to review safety guidelines prior to the season, to keep themselves and others safe at all times.

Youth Turkey Hunting Weekend - On April 22-23, 2006, youths ages 12 through 15 will have an opportunity to go a field with an adult mentor, prior to the regular spring turkey hunting season.  "New York State recognizes that our young people represent the future of environmental conservation," Commissioner Sheehan said. "This special opportunity provides high quality hunting experiences for our young hunters and helps the adults who accompany them pass along their knowledge of safe, responsible hunting."

Spring turkey hunting has become a popular outdoor activity for many New Yorkers and the first two youth turkey hunting weekends in 2004 and 2005 were a great success. Nearly 7,000 young hunters participated in 2005, and DEC estimates that about 1,000 turkeys were taken during the youth hunt weekend. "I congratulate all the youth and their adult mentors who participated in this special opportunity in previous years and I look forward to the program's continued success this year," added Sheehan.

Other details of the youth turkey hunting weekend are as follows:

1. Eligible hunters are youth 12-15 years of age, holding a junior hunting license and a turkey permit;

2. Youth 12-13 years of age must be accompanied by a parent, legal guardian or relative over 21 years of age, with written permission from their parent or legal guardian. Youth 14-15 years of age must be accompanied by a parent, legal guardian or an adult over 18 years of age, with written permission from their parent or legal guardian;

3. The accompanying adult must have a current hunting license and turkey permit. The adult may assist the youth hunter (including calling), but may not carry a firearm or bow, or kill or attempt to kill a wild turkey during the youth hunt; 

4. Shooting hours are one-half hour before sunrise to noon each day;

5. The bag limit for the youth weekend is one bearded bird. This bird becomes part of the youth's regular season bag limit of 2 bearded birds. A second bird may be taken beginning May 1.

6. All other wild turkey hunting regulations are in effect during the youth turkey hunting weekend.

Spring 2006 Regular Season

Spring turkey hunting is enjoyed by nearly 100,000 New Yorkers each year.  "Turkey hunters all across the State look forward to the excitement of spring turkey hunting, which requires an understanding of turkey behavior as well as good field skills," Commissioner Sheehan said.  

The regular spring season opens on Monday, May 1 and continues through Wednesday, May 31, as it has for more than a decade.  Other details of the 2006 spring turkey hunting season are as follows:

1. Hunting is permitted in most areas of the State, except for New York City and Long Island;

2. Hunters must have a turkey hunting permit in addition to their small game hunting or sportsman license;

3. Shooting hours are one-half hour before sunrise to noon each day; 

4. Hunters may take 2 bearded turkeys during the spring season, but only 1 bird per day;

5. Hunters may not use rifles or handguns. Hunters may hunt only with a shotgun and shot sizes no larger than # 2 or smaller than # 8, or with a bow and arrow;

6. Successful hunters must fill out the tag which comes with their turkey permit and immediately attach it to any turkey shot; 

7. Successful hunters must call 1-866-426-3778 (1-866 GAMERPT) within 48 hours to report any turkey shot. 

For more information, see the 2005-06 Hunting and Trapping Regulations Guide or go to the DEC website at: www.dec.state.ny.us/website/dfwmr/wildlife/guide/turkhunt.html.

Turkey Hunting Safety

Turkey hunters should make hunting safety a priority throughout the turkey hunting season, as hunters should during any hunting season. Youth hunters must complete a hunter safety education course before they obtain a hunting license, and reinforcing that training in the field is an important responsibility of the adult companion. All turkey hunters have an obligation to keep themselves and other hunters safe at all times. Some important safety tips for turkey hunting include:

1. Do not stalk turkeys - it is too dangerous! 

2. Never wear turkey colors - red, white, blue or other colors that may appear similar to colors on a wild turkey's head; 

3. Assume that anything that sounds like a turkey is another turkey hunter;

4. Call with a large tree at your back. Wrap an orange vest around a tree near your calling location to let other hunters know you are there;

5. If you see another hunter, don't move! Speak up in a loud, clear voice to identify yourself;

6. Be especially careful when carrying a decoy or harvested bird in the field - keep it covered if possible;

7. Be sure of your target and beyond. 

The National Wild Turkey Federation has taken a leadership role in promoting turkey restoration and hunting safety. For more information about hunting tactics and safety tips, go to the Federation's website at www.nwtf.org/new_hunting_tactics.html.

"I urge all hunters to carefully review the hunting regulations before going a field and to follow these guidelines for a safe, fun turkey hunting experience," Commissioner Sheehan said.

Prospects for the Spring 2006 Season

Hunter success is hard to predict, but DEC biologists expect a higher harvest in 2006 than in spring 2005, when the total take of birds (24,900) was the lowest since 1994. The declining harvest of recent years has been due in part to poor reproduction, which occurs in years with cold, wet weather in late May and June.  Fortunately, it appears that turkey production was very good in 2005 and over-winter survival was likely high because of the mild weather conditions.  Therefore, DEC expects a good number of one-year-old males ("jakes"), and the number of older males ("toms") this spring should be similar to a year ago.  

Successful hunters should be sure to check for metal leg bands on any birds they shoot.  DEC began a four-year turkey banding study this winter, in cooperation with the Pennsylvania Game Commission, Ohio Department of Natural Resources, researchers from Pennsylvania State University, and the National Wild Turkey Federation. These studies will provide wildlife managers with current estimates of harvest rates for male wild turkeys in New York and guide future management efforts. More than 600 wild turkeys were banded across the State this winter, out of an estimated population of more than 250,000 birds.  While the chance of shooting a banded bird is small, hunters are asked to call the toll-free number on the band of any bird they shoot. 

"Wild turkeys are the most popular small game species in New York in terms of the number of hunter-days a field and growth in license sales," Commissioner Sheehan said.  "Data generated by these studies will provide valuable information on turkey harvest rates, survival rates and population size, which will help guide future management of this important game species."


For more information on turkey hunting in New York, including spring and fall harvest data by county, go to the DEC website at www.dec.state.ny.us/website/dfwmr/wildlife/turkey/index.html.

Justin Ashley   (Press Office – NYSDEC) 625 Broadway  Albany, NY 12233     518-402-8000

Blenheim Power Authority Management Task Force:  The NYPA is looking for help rebuilding the walkway around the Wetlands area. 7500 trout (Tiger & Rainbow) will be stocked between the Upper & Lower reservoirs during the month of May.  The next Wildlife Task Force meeting will be schedule May in April at the Power Authority.

  New York State Conservation Council, Inc.   POC: Harold Palmer, President, provided a package of information to the Fish & Wildlife Management Board “Actions Needed.”  This included a proposed bill S-1536 and A1815A to allow 14 and 15 year olds to hunt big game with a firearm; and Bill #S120 and A1537 to allow 12 and 13 year olds to hunt big game with a bow.  The NYSCC recommends that sportsmen and women write letters to their legislators and members of the ENCON committees to support this legislation.  The actions needed packet also contains a list of other legislative bills that the NYSCC supports and/or opposes.  An informational meeting sponsored by the Onondaga County Federation, Cayuga County Federation and CNY Whitetails on “CNY Deer Management - A New Approach” for DMU Units 7F, 7J and 7H.  NYSCC continues to lobby downstate legislators to help educate them on hunting and fishing activities.  Working on Habitat/Access stamp program to simplify the process.  Trying to open Green Lakes State Park for archery hunting this fall.     The NYSCC wants to make sure each Regional FWM Board has a NYSCC representative. Concerned about wildlife management and access on federal lands including Ft. Drum and Seneca Army Depot.  Working on Aldo Leopold Education Project.  The Republican hunting and fishing taskforce meetings are being held during the weekday which makes it difficult for working sportsmen and women to attend.  The NYSCC would like to see these meetings held when working people could attend.  Recommends that the Board do a resolution to ask that the meetings be held at a more convenient time.


The Annual Spring meeting for the NY Conservation Council will be held on the 29th of April. Ray Zeh and Ed Zamjohn plan on attending.  They will sit on the Big Game Committee and the Fish Committee.  

NYSCC Region 4:  The Spring meeting was held at SUNY Cobleskill:  March 18th in the Garden Room located in the Champlain Hall.  There were about 50 sportsmen & sportswomen in attendances including several SUNY Cobleskill students.  Dan Owens, Region 4 Director started the meeting with the Pledge to the American Flag.  He also discussed his recent trip accompanied by his son-in-law from Okalahoma. They saw numerous turkeys and deer and his son-in-law couldn’t believe his eyes because of the availability of wild game.  Bob Peirce, Otsego’s County NYSCC representative introduced Senator James Seward and presented him a Plague for his Support to Conservation. 

 Senator Seward was very helpful with the acquisition of the Armstrong Farm which will be turned into a NYS Park for everyone to enjoy.  Senator Seward’s speech was about Hunting and Fishing which provides millions of dollars to NYS economically and creates thousands of job opportunies.  He talked about several changes including the new Rifle Bill which opened 10 additional counties to rifle, the Saturday opening for Big Game in the Southern Zone and the safest year (2005) on record for NYS hunters. He also discussed several legislative bills.  (S-1536) – This permits Big Game, Gun hunting for 14/15 year olds.  (S-158) NYS Constitutional Statue for granting the right to hunt, fish & Trap.  (S-3232) Establishes a fishing program in the NYS Coupon Book: After introducing a youth to fishing 20 times, that person receives a free fishing license the following year. (480A) Property owners would receive a land tax break for an approved Forestry & Habitat Wildlife 10 year plan.  He would like to see Law abiding Gun Owners left alone, On Time Budgets and he’s supporting an increase in funds for fish hatchery repairs without taking $2.5 million from the Snowmobile Registration Fees.  He is also still pushing the 16’ boat launch at Glimmerglass State Park on Otsego Lake.         

     Assemblyman Bob Reilly told us that he’s still learning after one year in office.  He thinks about fish & wildlife all the time and feels that the government needs to go global to make it effective so demands for the future can be met.  He said that the legislators debate laws, which are good for one area but not another. Some want to ban trapping and poison all animals in cities with over one million in population.  He discussed the changes with suburbs city moving to the country. Time management and needed exercise.  He stated that we all need to have an open mind and create partnerships with farmers, sportspeople, preservation organizations and land preservation.  He said he does plan on supporting the sportsmen and sportswomen of his district.  He is in favor of taking some colleges/legislators from the city out on a hunting trip so they can learn what it’s all about.  He is in favor of partnerships in a big way.  City officials don’t have any idea what it takes to get a permit for a firearm.  Guns don’t mean crime; they are a tool which is used to manage our wildlife.  


Bob Lucas: Director of NYS Encon Officers gave us an update and his three main objectives.  (Back to the 1980’s) Shift work-Move officers to the time of need respective to the season/weather, Phones back in the officer’s homes and advertised numbers, and last get officers involved in the communities. He also discussed the Interstate Compact Law which NYS just jointed 21 states on October 1st 2005 which is an agreement for a Computer System showing information on hunting, fishing and trapping violators.   

   
Mike Miller from Assemblyman Hooker’s & Assemblyman Tedesco’s office gave a speech thanking the men in green (Encon) for the job they are doing.  He feels we need to pay them more salary so we don’t lose officers to local police departments.  He said we as sportsmen need to police our own ranks with guys following the fish hatchery trucks when stocking our local streams.  



All three legislative speakers promised to oppose the $2.5 Million dollars that our Governor has threaten to withdraw from the Snowmobiler’s Trail Maintenance Fund.  

Harold Palmer, President of the NYSCC gave a brief talk on the antler restriction program.  DEC gives approves for two WMU for this coming fall.  Areas 3H & 3K will be added to 3C & 3J areas for the three point on a side restriction.  He passed out survey forms, which will give NYSCC information on what the sports people want as far as antler restrictions.  He presented the Conservation Lifetime Award to Clarence M. Putman from South Kortwright for his 35 years of service as a senior Forester and a club officer in many Snowmobile clubs along with being very active in the Long Path Organization. Clarence was and still continues to be very dedicated in providing various recreational opportunities on state owned and public lands. 



Dick Henry our Big Game Manager for region 4 says this is the best job he’s had so far in his 37 ears service with DEC.  He told us his grand fathers would probably turn over in their graves if they knew what Dick’s was doing for a living.  Apparently Dick’s fore fathers like to hunt deer year round.  He gave us a brief review on last fall’s deer harvest.  180,200 state wide, down 14% from 2004.  He said that Mother Nature controls deer numbers by bad winters.  State wide the DMUs were 12 above desired deer take, 14 with DEC’s management concerns and 49 units below desired deer take.

Club Reports:

SUNY Cobleskill College Report – 11th Annual Fish & Wildlife Festival will be held April 29th from 10AM to 4PM.  The event will be held at the SUNY Cobleskill’s Frederic R. Bennett Activity Center/Ski Lodge.  Components of the festival are animal exhibitors, representatives from natural resource organizations, youth fishing derby, turkey calling contest, photography contest, fish fry, and chicken BBQ.  For more information contact Mark Evertz (315-952-0171 or e-mail EevertzM841@Cobleskill.edu   

Summit Sno Riders:    Frank Lacko, Jr. accepts the Summit Sno Riders, Inc. "Business Of The Year" award from Secretary Dave Toborg.  The snowmobile club was thanking Frank for always providing expert advice, always having what is needed, and always being generous in supporting the club's goals and programs.  Frank is located 2 miles south of Middleburgh on Rt. 30.  He specializes in Echo chainsaws and power equipment, snowplow parts & repair, propane, fire extinguishers, maple syrup, bulk feed, and equipment repair. Any other info needed contact Dave Toborg at 295-8554 or dtoborg@midtel.net  or go to club’s website.  www.summitsnoriders.homestead.com/summitsnoriders.html    
Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– Skeet shooting is open to the public on Sunday at 9:00 a.m. sharp on mornings all year weather permitting.  Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The club also sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse.  The team is looking for shooters. For info http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: Youth Archery had their banquet and Compound bows were given out as prizes.  Brian Roscoe received one which was donated by Hannan Reels, and Quannah Wright & Dakota Wright both received bows which were donated by a Club member.   Will start trap shoots 6 PM to 11PM on April 28th.  The pistol teams are looking for shooters. POC is Phil McMaster or Dick Shaul.  The club voted and approved a donation of $500 to the Bassett Health Care building fund for the Middleburgh area.  Also approved was a $100 donation to the Odyssey of the mind team from Middleburgh Central School. Dues are due by the March meeting and have to be paid by the May meeting.  Next Black Powder Shoot – May 7th.  December 2006 Raffle tickets are available. Call Ray Zeh 234-8804. The wresting Teams from Middleburgh/Schoharie Schools will hold a Spaghetti Diner at the club on May 14th (Please support)  A motion to spend $300 on a plague  naming the pavilion on the shooting range in memory of Gene Davis who recently past away.  Gene was very active in the Black Powder shoots along with the Kids Fishing Derby. He had also held the office of Vice President for the club for many years. The annual fish derby will be held June 3rd.  A motion was made and past to spend $400 on fish and another $125 on prizes.  Phil McMaster is in charge and looking for donations from local businesses. For more information check out the club’s website address. www.middleburghrg.com.  

Whitetails Unlimited –Schoharie Co. Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited will have their next meeting on June 5th at 594 Enders Ave – Central Bridge.  This meeting all merchandise will be ordered for the auction will be held on September 24th at the Best Western located in Cobleskill. 

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club: The winners of the raffle were drawn on April 4th. 1st prize of $600.00 to Jack Dupont--2nd--$300.00 to John Waldron--3rd --$100.00 to John Smulen--other news --the club donated $1000.00 to the proposed Bassett Health Care Center in Middleburgh in memory of Randy Becker and the Middleburgh Telephone company -- The looking Glass Pond will be surveyed by ENCON the middle of May to determine if their is a need to supplement the food supply by releasing of bluegill into the pond. SCCA member, Bob Orth has offered to donate the blue gills from his private pond if needed. -- the planned foot trail to be located on the Valley Soccer Field facility has been laid out and measured--should be ready for public use in the very near future.

The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 10:20 PM. SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/
The next meeting will be held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club on Thursday, April 27th at 7:00 PM[image: image3.png]


 - Guest Speaker will be Peter Lopez [image: image4.png]
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